FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

September 18, 2018

Motion made and carried to approve the attached Agenda for September 18, 2018 which includes a list of the participants.

Motion made and carried to approve the Minutes for the August 21, 2018 meeting.

Heather Malone updated us on the status of the North Star business system. The Balance Sheet issues

are now resolved. They redesigned the Cash Flow Statement. The Income Statement, Balance Sheet, and Cash Flow are in balance.  Amanda is required to enter the credit card transactions from the monthly bank statement.  It is expected that North Star will have this automated sometime in the future.

The January and February reports were presented.  It is expected that the March through September reports can be produced by our next meeting.  Heather agreed to have Amanda email the reports to the Board and Finance Committee as each month is closed and balanced.

As a precautionary measure, Heather still plans on exporting the data from North Star each month so that we will have an in-house backup in the event North Star is unable to uphold its commitment to us.

The question came up as to where the expense for Duello cleanup is coming from. Currently, it is being expensed against our operating budget.  After some discussion the committee agreed that it should be charged as a dredging expense as indicated on the 10 year Forecast Report.

Bill Kral requested that a projected forecast for the balance of the year be added to the Income Statement.  This will assist the Finance Committee and the Board in determining each month how well we are tracking to our forecast and budget. 

Heather shared that she is in the process of obtaining bids for widening the walk at the main marina.

Motion was made and carried by the committee to approve a 3.5% overall salary increase instead of the traditional 3%.  The increase is to be used primarily to adjust part-time salaries into more competitive salary range.

Motion made and carried to adjourn the meeting.

